No. 137-89/2013-SPB-I|
Government of India
Ministry of Communications & IT
Department of Posts

Dak Bhavan, New Delhi-110116
Dated the || October, 2013
To

hri Vilas Ingale,

General Secretary,

All India Association of Inspectors and
Assistant Superintendents, Posts,
No.12, P&T Colony, Khurshid Square,
Civil Lines, Delhi-110 054.

Subject: Informal meeting with Secretary (Posts) with the representatives of IP/
ASP Association.

Sir,

’

Please refer to your letter No. CHQ/AIAPASP/Meeting/2013 dated 13.9.2013 on
the above mentioned subject and to say that the issues raised in your letter under
reference have been considered. Reply on each issue is enclosed herewith.

Yours faithfully

(Lt
(Alka Tewari)

Assistant Director Genera! (SPN)
Encl: As above.

Copy to: Director(SR) for information.




1)

2)

3)

4)

5)

DPC for the promotion to the PS Gr.B cadre and repatriation of PS Gr. B officers
to their home circle.

DPC meeting for PS Gr.B cadre has already been held. Promotion orders will be
issued shortly. Repatriation orders have been issued on 03.10.2013.

Recasting of marks and revised results of LDCE for the promotion to the PS Gr.
B for the year 2012.

The PS Gr. B examination was held on 3.6.2012 and result was declared on
24.7.2012. Representations have been received alleging adoption of incorrect
keys in Paper | and |l and requested fer re-checking and recasting of results.-
The matter is under consideration.

Issue of seniority list of Inspector Posts cadre.
The seniority list is likely to be circulated within15 days.
Inter Circle Rule 38 transfer cases of Inspector Posts.

Guidelines are already laid down vide Directorate letter No. 141-177/2009-
SPB.Il dated 14.12.2010 regulating the requests received from male Inspectors
of Posts and request of lady Inspectors of Posts, for inter-Circle transfer under
Rule 38 of Postal Volume Vol.IV. If there is any specific issue, the same may be
furnished for consideration.

Clarification on merger of Inspector Posts and Assistant Superintendents Posts
cadre.

The Association was already informed that their proposal for grant of Grade Pay
of Rs.4800 to Inspector Posts could be considered only if IPOs and ASPOs
cadres are merged into one cadre and the gazette status of ASPOs is
foregone. The Association had agreed to submit a revised pyoposal shortly to be
considered by the Department.




